
 
 

Department of Health and Human Services Administration on Aging Program 
Announcement (AoA-99-2) Fiscal Year 1999 Program 

SUMMARY: The Administration on Aging (AoA) announced in the Federal Register of 
July 12, 1999 that it will hold a competition for grant awards to support Statewide 
Senior Legal Hotlines, as authorized by Title IV, Section 424 of the Older Americans 
Act, as amended (P.L. 89-73). The accompanying set of materials comprises the 
Application Kit for preparing and submitting grant proposals to compete for these project 
awards. 

This program announcement consists of two parts. Part I provides background 
information and describes the priority area, Statewide Senior Legal Hotlines, under which 
the AoA is inviting applications to be considered for funding. Part II describes, in detail, 
the process governing the consideration of project applications for funding and provides 
guidance on how to prepare and submit an application. 

All of the forms (Standard Form 424), Assurances, and Certifications necessary to 
complete the application are included following Part II. Grant awards to be made under 
this priority area are subject to the availability of funds. 

DATE: The deadline date for the submission of applications is August 26, 1999 

ADDRESS: Application receipt point: U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, 
Administration on Aging, Office of Administration and Management, 330 Independence 
Avenue, S.W., Room 4257, Washington, DC 20201, Attn: AoA-99-2. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Department of Health and Human 
Services, Administration on Aging, Office of Program Development, 330 Independence 
Avenue, S.W., Room 4737, Washington, DC 20201, telephone: (202) 619-2987 or (202) 
619-3032. 

 

 
 

 


